Naylor Car Club
NEWSLETTER

June 2022

"Never Lost in the Crowd"

Dear Members,

A Few Notes from vour Editor:

Well, here we are halfway through the year, with what has been a cautious start back to
normality with events starting to pick up and plenty planned for the summer time ahead.

As you may know we have just returned from the “Birthday Weekend” at Slaley Hall in
Northumberland. Our grateful thanks to Ian & Ewa Collingwood for not only organising but of
course to Ian for the musical entertainment and Ewa for the birthday cake. We await their
appearance in "Britain's Got Talent" and the "Great British Bake Off". Other good news was
that Ken Fletcher announced that David Naylor had accepted the position of Club President
following the vacancy left by his brother Alastair. It was pleasing that the club was able to pay
tribute to both Alastair and Freda with both Pat and Clive in attendance. A full report and
photos will go out in the next edition of the magazine. Ken eluded to the friendship aspect of
the Club brought together through the car ownership. This was epitomised with the fact that
owing to a couple of us suffering mechanical failures, other members stepped in to support and
save an otherwise ruined weekend. Alas we were unable to take part in the Saturday
Remembrance Run, both Mike Chatterton and I thank the Naylor family and the Taylors for
rescuing us and helping us enjoy the rest of the weekend. We are now fully serviceable once
again having been relayed home. Northumberland will now be quiet again after the roar of the
Naylors around the countryside. After being picked up at the hotel for the return trip to Norfolk
we were unceremoniously dumped in the Scotch Corner coach park and awaited a further relay
pick up home. A tour coach pulled in and we were besieged by a load of German tourists en-
route to Scotland. All had cameras and phone cameras at the ready as they took photos of our
stranded Naylor - proving "Never lost in a Crowd". Alas my mastery of the German language
was learned from comics with "Achtung Spitfire!" which somehow I didn't think would be
appropriate. Pointing at the wheel and saying "Kaput" seemed to get the message across.
Maybe we should get some foreign language "pikes" printed to hand out at times like these. As
I have stated, a full report on the Birthday Weekend with photos will follow in the next
magazine. Suffice to say we returned home safely and the broken Naylor is now up and

running once again.




Again thanks go to Debs as our resident photographer for the photo opportunity whilst at
Slaley Hall and we hope to publish a few in the next Magazine.

Some points emerged whilst at the bar, was the fact that David Naylor does maintain an inquiry
list for those wishing to purchase Naylors, so if you have a Naylor to sell it will be worth
contacting him in the first instance before resorting to auction houses. It also worth pointing
out that our website again is a good place to advertise, as "search engines" will pick up the

Naylor.

David is still looking for help and assistance in the running of the Naylor Stand at the NEC in
November. Please contact David if you think you can commit the time and energy necessary
for us to continue attendance at this prestigious show.

Without rambling on about the events whilst staying at Slaley Hall, it was pretty obvious that
all of us enjoyed the weekend with the weather holding fine for the Saturday run and remained

dry on the Sunday, and so we all look forward to another Birthday party next year.
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This wasn't the twin room the Beels expected !



Recent Events 2022

Drive It Day - April 24th

Here in the Eastern region Sue and Keith Heywood arranged a meet up to celebrate the
FBHVC annual “Drive It Day” in support of the NSPCC with a visit to Wimpole Hall near
Cambridge. A dry but cool day allowed the “top down” journey. We had been warned that the
NT had recently revamped the car parking resulting in a short walk to the house and complex.
It was clear the car park could not be used as a communal picnic spot, so members opted for a
visit to the house and gardens. A buggy was available for those with mobility problems, but
alas the wait for transport was sadly a long time - due to Covid and lack of staff! The fine
weather and end of term had brought out the family crowds. We managed the tour around the
house and a magnificent walled garden typical of the period. A visit to the small estate church
again demonstrated the wealth and power of those land owners of the time. The most popular
venue seemed to be the estate farm site area as the current lambing season was proving to be
the major attraction for the children.

The Mills and Ross's also had a run out around North Norfolk with the NNCVC ending at
Creake Abbey. Further report in next Naylor News magazine.

Birthday Weekend Slaley Hall - May 13th-15th
As mentioned this will be covered in full in the July/August Naylor News.

Future Events :

Queen's Platinum Jubilee Weekend - Sandringham Sth June Sunday

A Pageant of Motoring is being held at the Royal Estate of Sandringham to commemorate the
Queen's Platinum Jubilee and add to the celebrations, Sue and Keith Heywood have managed
to book the Naylor Car Club in to be part of these celebrations. Those attending should have
downloaded their tickets by now. Final arrangements are being made as the organisers
requested a block arrival. We hope a fine day is in prospect. We are not sure in the future if we
shall be able to put "Naylor Car Club - by Royal Appointment"! For further details please
contact Sue & Keith Heywood.(01787389331 or kbsheywood@gmail.com)

Colne Valley Railway & picnic - 19th June Sunday

An Eastern region "Naylor Natter" meet up and visit to the Colne Valley railway is planned for
Sunday 19th June, with a picnic hosted by Robert and Enid Baines. The Colne Valley Railway
will be operating a steam day on that Sunday, with short rides available. Further details and
booking please contact Robert and Enid Baines. (01787477233 or
bramblebarn2008gmail.com)

Greene King Brewery - Bury St Edmunds - 29th June Wednesday

A visit to the brewery has been booked and those interested please contact Rob Bream as there
is a charge for this trip. It is also planned to hold a B-B-Q hosted by Ian & Christine Morgan in
the late afternoon. For details contact (01284702336 or robbream(@btinternet.com)




East Anglian Churches Run Weekend - 6th August Saturday - 7th August Sunday

The East Anglian Churches run will take place on the Saturday with a route visiting various
historic Norfolk churches. The start point is at The Old Rectory Hotel at Crostwick just north
of the city. ( An Update) The Sunday will be a short trip for those staying in the Norwich area
to the Heritage Centre and airfield trip at RAF Coltishall, and finishing with a pub lunch at
"The Goat" Skeyton. The original plan for a visit to the steam museum at Thursford is now not

available as it is closed for a private event. (for details Sue Heywood/ Paul Hendley
01362638102 or naylornewsed@gmail.com)

AGM Weekend 9th Sept - 12th Sept:

AGM arrangements are underway now as the new venue is The Hotel Metropole & Spa,
Llandrindod Wells, Powys LD1 5DY. An application form was sent out with the April
magazine. As usual, please book with the hotel first and confirm your accommodation before
submitting your attendance Naylor Car Club form together with the fee. A reminder to those
who have trophies please bring them to this event or ensure they are available for presentation.
Again please book the hotel before 17th June and return the entry form to Keith and Sue
Heywood by the 30th June , you do not have much time left.

News from the North : (Thanks to Mike Chatterton)

A meeting is planned at "The Motorist" at Sherburn in Elmet on the 29th June Wednesday. It is
intended to join the Boston Spa Festival classic car run on the 9th July Saturday. A lunch date
is planned to meet at Stone House Hotel in Hawes some time in August at a date to be decided.
(for details contact Mike on (01423500101 or m_chatterton@btinternet.com)

Annual subscriptions:
A gentle reminder that annual subscription/membership is due, please send your renewal form
and payment or details to our Treasurer Tony Brooks.

Magazine articles: Once again thanks to all who take the time and trouble to send me articles
not yet featured. It may not go in straight away so do not be disappointed as we juggle with
space etc., and balance, but I shall endeavour to publish everything that is sent in. A further
word of thanks to our overseas members for contact and pictures which I hope to use in the
next magazine.

FBHVC: A link to their latest Newsletter Issue 2 is https//fbhve.co.uk/newsletter-archive A
lot of interesting articles regarding what's happening on the historic vehicle scene.

Web Site: Don't forget to look at the web site https://www.naylorcarclub.org.uk from time to
time. Steve has done a wonderful job in getting it up and running, and of course it is more
"immediate" than our regular hard copies. A wider audience can be addressed through this
medium, but of course we shall continue with "hard copy" and at the same time continue to
develop and maintain the web site.




And Finally: (Just to bring a smile!)

My petrol tank went from full to £50 in no time at all!
I do enjoy long romantic walks to the fridge!

Whilst in Northumberland a shepherd told me to count his thirty eight sheep, then round them
up, so I said - Forty!

Great news, I won a competition the other day. The prize was a year's supply of Marmite. One
jar!

En route to Slaley Hall - | can't see Castle Barnard on the map !

And Finally - Finally:
We sincerely hope and trust all remains well with you all, so stay safe as we look forward to
enjoying some summer motoring.

Kindest regards to all our members,

Pauf
Paul Hendley (Editor)
naylornewsed@gmail.com or 01362 638102
All contact numbers can be found inside the front cover of the Naylor News magazine.




Naylor Car Club AGM 2022 Friday September 9th-Monday 12th September 2022
The Hotel Metropole & Spa, Llandrindod Wells Powys LD1 5DY
ENTRY FORM

I/We wish to join the Naylor Car Club AGM Weekend based at the above hotel

Reservations:- Tel 01597 823700 and quote Naylor Car Club when booking. To get the special rates please book your stay
before 30th June

I/We have booked into The Hotel Metropole for the following nights at the special DBB rate (please delete as appropriate)
FRIDAY 9% September Dbl/ Twin £85 per person  Y/N  £95 Single room £95 (£25 supplement Classic DBI rooms) YES/NO
SATURDAY 10t September Dbl/ Twin £85 per person  Y/N  Single room £95 (£25 supplement Classic Dbl rooms) YES/NO

SUNDAY 11t September  Dbl/ Twin £85 per person  Y/N  Single room £95 (£25 supplement Classic Dbl rooms) YES/NO
Double Room upgrades £10 Classict, £25 Superior, £45 Tower
A £20 deposit will be taken on booking

Cancellation Policy on individual reservations; deposit is non-refundable administration fee which is credited on a
successful arrival.

Individual reservations cancelled within 4 to 7 days prior to arrival are charged at 60%.
Thereafter any cancellations received within 72 hours prior (4pm 3 days prior) to arrival are charged at 100%
For those wishing to extend their stay The Hotel has offered these rates subject to room availability.
For those not staying at hotel and wishing to join us for Dinner a charge of £30 will apply please book direct with the Hotel
ENTRY FEE £25.00 PER CAR
The above fee includes The Rally Plate, Attendance Plaque , MSA certificate and a printed route for Saturday
We will be stopping at the Gigrin Red Kite feeding station on Saturday
I/We would like to see Red Kite feeding Yes/No

(additional charge £8 -£7 concession will apply) We will contact you with booking details once we have been given a Hide number

I/We enclose a cheque £25 made payable to Naylor Car Club
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Please send this completed booking form (After you have booked with hotel) by June 30" to
Keith & Sue Heywood, Mallards, Park road, Wickham St Pauls, Halstead, Essex CO9 2PX
For more information or queries contact Sue on Tel.01787389331 or Mobile 07885 435289

Email :- kbsheywood@gmail.com



